
 

 

Filipino-Australians high achievers in NT Class of 2015 

Year 12 graduates  

 Filipino-Australian students have achieved high rankings in senior secondary education in the NT.  In 1994,  
Faith Perez topped the Secondary Schools Assessment of South Australia examinations. In 2014, Claire Santos 
graduated Dux at Kormilda College.  
 
NT Year 12 graduates receive the Northern Territory Certificate of Education and Training (NTCET) which is 
formal recognition that a student has successfully completed the requirements for senior secondary education 
in the Northern Territory. 
 
The recognition includes: a NTCET certificate; a record of achievement detailing subject grades; and a Tertiary 
Entrance Statement including an Australian Tertiary Admission Rank (ATAR).  
 
Note: ATAR is used specifically by universities for tertiary entrance purposes only. It is calculated by the South Australian Tertiary 
Admissions Centre. University aggregates are ranked and converted to an ATAR. The ATAR is an indicator of how well a particular 

student has performed relative to other students who have qualified for an ATAR in the same year.). 
 
NTCET subject grades are calculated from examination results, moderated tasks and school assessment. Scaled scores from three 20 
credit Tertiary Admission Subjects are added to the final 30 credits of scaled scores or scaled score equivalents for Recognised Studies. 
 
The NTCET Top 20 list is determined from the university aggregate (a score out of 90) of students who completed a NTCET in 2015. 
(Source: NT Dept. Of Education) 

Top Filipino-Australian achievers in the NT senior secondary education in 2015 are the following: 

========= 

 

 

… Johanna Pastor, from Darwin High School, 
achieved an NTCET university aggregate of 83.9  
(a score out of 90) and a rating of 98.2 (ATAR).  
She is one of the NTCET Top 20. Johanna was 
offered a scholarship at the Charles Darwin 
University where she will be doing further studies. 

 

 

Johanna, in the front row, is 2nd from the right 

 

… Christienne Javier, from Casuarina Senior College, 
Dux of Class 2015, ATAR 96.3. She wishes to study 
Biomedicine or become a psychologist. 
 

         
Christienne, on the cover of Darwin Life magazine, January 2016 issue 

 



 

…from the  
FAANT president 
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Filipino-Australian Association  
of the Northern Territory, Inc.   

The Filipino Australian Association of the NT (FAANT), established 
in 1973, plays an important role in gathering community members 
and organizing community events like the Barrio Fiesta, Harmony 
Day Youth Concert and the anniversary celebration of the Philippine 
Independence. It manages the Filipino Community Centre at Batten 
Road. FAANT also provides support services to its members. It is 
active in promoting social and recreational activities for the 
community such as its very own basketball league. 

Make the Filipino Association a part of your New Year's 
Resolutions. We are excited to dive into the year with a 
calendar full of new events and activities. Let's keep our 
traditions alive! Join us by becoming a new member or by 
renewing your membership. Your valuable contribution and 
involvement will ensure a steady stream of supporters for all 
our projects. 

Download membership form now! If you have questions, contact 

Oscar Parian, Membership Chair / mailto@faantinc.com.au 

http://faantinc.com.au/membership_form.pdf
mailto:mailto@faantinc.com.au


 

  

 

  

features 

Christienne Javier 

✰ 2015 Casuarina Senior 
College Dux  

♦ ranked highly with an ATAR 
of 96.3 

 

 

Johanna Pastor 

✰ 2015 Darwin High School’s 
NTCET Top 20  

♦ achieved an NTCET 
university aggregate of 83.9 
(a score out of 90) and a 
rating of 98.2 (ATAR) 
 

 

Claire Santos 

✰ 2014 Kormilda College’s 
NTCET Dux  

♦ ranked highly with an ATAR 
of 96.20 

 

 

NT Filipino 1sts 
♦ First to be or to do (not necessarily a winner) 
✰ First place winner or champion 



 

 

 

 

 

 

community events 

Karaoke night 
 

 



 

 

  
Barrio fiesta 
 

As usual, the barrio fiesta was a well-attended event by community members and friends.   



 

 

 

  

FAANTBL season 2 

 

 

 



 

 

FAANT Christmas party 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

random shots 

Χǿith Apostolic Nuncio Rev. Adolfo Yllana 

 

 



 

 

  

ΧHoly Family Parish multi-cultural/family activities 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Filipino  

mass 

Upcoming Events 2016 

January 23 Sinulog - Feast of Infant Jesus 

February 13 Valentine's Day - Latino Dance & Dinner 

February - July 1st Season FAANTBL 

May Soundtrip's Karaoke Night 

May 28 Harmony Day Soiree 

June 4 118th Philippines Independence Day 

July 1st Season FAANTBL Grand Finals 

August Karaoke Night 

August - November 2nd Season FAANTBL 

September 3 20th Barrio Fiesta 
 

November 12 FAANT AGM & Election 

November 26 2nd Season FAANTBL Grand Finals 
 

December 3 FAANT Christmas Party 
 

December 16-24 Simbang Gabi (DawnMass) 
 

2nd Sunday of the month Filipino Mass 
 

Everyone is cordially invited  
to join the Filipino Mass  
every 2nd Sunday of the month 
from 10:30-11:30 am to be held  
at the Holy Family Parish  
at 1 Calytrix Road, Karama.  
 

The mass celebrant is  
Fr. Mon Libot CMF. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

Managing Editor Oscar Parian 

Contributors Pat Ocampo, Ross Ocampo, Meleene Primero, Beng/Elsi Barretto, Mila Parian, Priya 

Davey, Remy Sanchez 

Design and Production  Golfpinger 

 

Tambuli is the official newsletter-magazine of the Filipino Australian Association of the Northern Territory, Inc. 

(FAANT, Inc.) - a vital part of the information network and is open to all Filipino-Australian organizations. 

FAANT, Inc. reserves the right to edit and/or deny publication of any item that may be detrimental to the general 

interest of the Filipino-Australian community and the Northern Territory as a whole. 

FAANT, Inc. membership 

 

Make the Filipino-Australian Association a part of your Territory life. Let's help one another keep 
our traditions alive! Join us by becoming a new member or by renewing your membership. Your valuable 
contribution and involvement will ensure a steady stream of supporters for all our projects. 

Download membership form (http://faantinc.com.au/membership_form.pdf) now!  
If you have questions, contact Oscar Parian, Membership Chair / mailto@faantinc.com.au. 

 
 

 

 

http://faantinc.com.au/membership_form.pdf
mailto:mailto@faantinc.com.au

